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July 21, 2020 
 
 
 
VIA E-MAIL 

 
Hearing Officer  Marlane R. Chestnut 
chestnutmarlane@gmail.com 

 
 

 
RE: Philadelphia Water Department Formal Notice of Proposed Charges in Rates and 

Charges; 2020 TAP-R Reconciliation Proceeding 
 
Dear Hearing Officer Chestnut: 

The Philadelphia Large Users Group ("PLUG") does not oppose the Joint Petition for Settlement 
of Tiered Assistance Program Rate Rider ("TAP-R") Proceeding entered into between the 
Philadelphia Water Department ("PWD") and the Public Advocate ("Joint Petition"), which 
approves the TAP-R reconciliation adjustment filed as an Advance Notice on May 20, 2020, and 
subsequently filed as a Formal Notice on June 22, 2020.  The reconciliation adjustment 
decreases the TAP-R surcharge as set forth in Section II of the Joint Petition, effective October 1, 
2020. 

While PLUG does not oppose the 2020 TAP-R reconciliation, PLUG reserves all rights to address 
TAP-R program costs and rates in future proceedings, including PWD's next base rate filing. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
McNEES WALLACE & NURICK LLC 
 

By  
Adeolu A. Bakare 

 
cc: Jo-Anne S. Thompson 
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